
Dear Researcher and Reader,

Started in 2023, we are happy to be publishing the second issue of BAU Health and Innovation Journal. We 
would like to thank all the academic and technical team who contributed to the meeting of the journal with 
the readers from the intellectual formation process to the day of publication. Of course, we would like to 
express our gratitude to our authors who prepared and submitted their scientific studies that require inten-
sive labour on this path, and to our valuable reviewers who shared their experiences and kind opinions to 
contribute to the field by turning these studies into a qualified scientific study. 

BAU Health and Innovation Journal accepts publications from all branches of health sciences and aims to 
be an interdisciplinary journal that aims to publish all innovative studies that intersect, integrate and offer 
new perspectives. In this direction, original researches, review articles and case studies are also published in 
our journal. In this issue, 4 original research articles, 2 review articles, 1 case report and 1 letter to the editor 
were included. All published articles were firstly pre-checked by the field editor, then examined by review-
ers who are experts in their fields, and the referee reports were accepted for publication by the editorial 
board and the process was completed by sending them to the relevant authors for revision. 

We believe that the issue, which we prepared with the excitement of learning and sharing, will contribute 
to the field of science and we look forward to your articles in the coming period.

Sincerely,

Assoc. Prof. Dr. Gökçen Garipoğlu

Associate Editor

EDITORIAL


